Dear Jackson,

I have just read your letter of October 23rd.

Yes, I had thought that the catching and releasing took place on a fixed boundary. With wandering tracks passing through the area I believe the simpler interpretation you suggest would be much more nearly justified.

here, and, though you may perhaps find the working room a little crowded, I can now make some alterations to improve this if it is necessary. You will find quite a mixed bag of voluntary workers interested in a variety of topics, and we have a weekly seminar with a view to making sure, as far as possible, that we each know what the others are interested in. "A month or so" is not very long to make much headway, but if you bring all your data, or all that bears on what you want to think about, and the calculations already made from them, it will minimise waste of time a good deal.

I really hope you won't be pulled down by malaria.

Yours sincerely,